LICENSING AND SAFETY REGULATORY PANEL
26th March, 2009

Meeting commenced:
10.00 a.m.
"
ended:
12.05 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Wilson - in the Chair

Councillors Davies, Dawson, Deas, Dobbs, Ferrer, Robin Garrido, Lea, Lightup, Macdonald, Mashiter, Ryan and Taylor
83.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor Miller.

84.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting of the Panel held on 26th February, 2009, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

85.
MATTERS ARISING

Draft Licensing Policy

(Previous Minute 78 - 26th February, 2009)


A discussion took place on the City Council’s Draft Licensing Policy of hackney carriage and private hire vehicles and drivers which had been submitted at the last meeting, and was to be considered by the Lead Member for Environment.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Lead Member for Environment be requested to consider the removal of the current restriction on the number of hackney carriage licences issued by the City Council.




(2) THAT the proposed condition contained within the draft policy (Appendix P - Vehicle Specification) that all hackney carriage vehicles must meet or exceed Euro 3 Emission standards by 1st April, 2010, and Euro 4 Emission standards by 1st April, 2012, be endorsed.



(3) THAT the Lead Member for Environment in conjunction with the Deputy Director Environment be requested to consider the feasibility of introducing a standardised colour/livery for all private hire vehicles.

86.
ACCESS 2 ALL AREAS

The Panel received a presentation from Burt Shepherd and Geoff Millington, Creative Services Manager, Marketing and Communications, on the activities of the Access 2 All Areas Group.  The presentation had a particular focus on the experiences of people with disabilities using hackney carriage and private hire vehicles in the City, and raising awareness of common problems being encountered, and how these could be addressed.


Arising from the presentation, and the ensuing discussion, the following issues were highlighted:-

· Safety issues for wheelchair users, travelling in hackney carriage vehicles.

· Provision of private hire identification in Braille format, for passengers who are blind, or partially sighted.

· Appropriate training of hackney carriage and private hire drivers, to improve their understanding of the needs of persons with disabilities.


Burt Shepherd concluded the presentation by extending an invitation for Members of the Panel to attend a future meeting of the Access 2 All Areas Group.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Burt Shepherd and Geoff Millington be thanked for their informative presentation, the contents of which were noted.



(2) THAT Burt Shepherd be invited to attend a future meeting of the Panel so that the issues highlighted above, and any subsequent ones, can be revisited, and progress evaluated.




(3) THAT the Deputy Director Environment be requested to consult with Burt Shepard, and other appropriate Members of the Access 2 All Areas Group, with a view to seeking their input into the proposed review of hackney carriage ranks within the City.

87.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business, detailed in Minutes 88 and 89 below, on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in Paragraphs 1 and 2 of Schedule 12A to the Act, and would not in balance, be in the public interest to disclosure, because disclosure would be in breach of the Data Protection Act 1998, and would not provide the public with any useful information.

88.
APPLICATIONS FOR PRIVATE HIRE DRIVERS’ LICENCES

RESOLVED:
THAT the undermentioned applications for private hire drivers’ licences be dealt with as follows:-

	APPLICANT
	DECISION



	PHD No. 494
	Application withdrawn

	PHD No. 1815
	Refused

	PHD No. 1605
	Granted, subject to the applicant attending the meeting of the Panel to be held on 24th September, 2009, to provide an update on their experiences during the first six months of holding a licence.


89.
PRIVATE HIRE DRIVER LICENCES - DECLARATIONS OF CRIMINAL CONVICTIONS

The Deputy Director Environment submitted a report indicating that the Licensing Section has recently learned that, the holders of private hire driver licences numbers 299 and 1269 had received criminal convictions during the term of their current licences, and now sought the views of the Panel as to the appropriate courses of action.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the holder of private hire licence number 299 be suspended with immediate effect on grounds of public safety, and be requested to appear before the next meeting of the Panel, to be held on 23rd April, 2009.




(2) THAT no action be taken against the holder of private hire licence number 1269.

90.
CONDUCT OF PRIVATE HIRE DRIVER

Councillor Bernard Lea referred to an incident, during campaigning for the recent Pendlebury by-election, where a private hire driver had been abusive to an elected member of the Council.  Jane Nugent said that if she could be provided with the details of the incident, including if possible the number of the private hire vehicle, and/or driver, she would ensure that the matter was fully investigated, and appropriate action taken.
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